
  
 

Alameda-Contra Costa Transit District 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 
PROPOSED EXTENSION OF LINE 60 AND 78 

PILOT PROJECTS 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that AC Transit will conduct a Public Hearing on Wednesday, March 30, 
2022, at 6:00 p.m. to receive public comment on the matter listed below under “PROJECT    
DESCRIPTION”. 

 
In accordance with Government Code section 54953(e), this public hearing will be conducted via 
webinar and teleconference only. Please use the information below to participate in the hearing: 

 
Zoom link https://actransit.zoom.us/j/96454104278 
Phone (877) 369-0926; Webinar ID: 964 5410 4278 

 
PUBLIC COMMENT can be submitted in writing or live by video/teleconference at the hearing. 
Written comments must be received no later than the close of the hearing on March 30, 2022 and  can 
be submitted as follows: 

By email to planning@actransit.org 
Via online eComment (Go to https://actransit.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx) 
By U.S. Mail: AC Transit Board of Directors, 1600 Franklin Street, Oakland, California, 94612 
By voicemail: (510) 891-7277 for English, (510) 891-7291 for Spanish, or (510) 891-7292 for 
Chinese. 

 
It is anticipated that the AC Transit Board of Directors will render a decision on this matter as early as 
April 27, 2022. 

 
Spanish and Chinese interpreters will be available at the public hearing. Upon request, sign language 
or other language interpreters may be provided, but must be requested, by calling (510) 891-7277 by 
Wednesday, March 23, 2022 to ensure availability. For TDD for hearing impaired, call 711, California 
Relay Service, and specify (510) 891-4700. Information concerning the hearing is detailed on AC 
Transit’s Public Meetings web page at https://actransit.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx, at 
www.actransit.org and is available in printed and alternate formats by calling the AC Transit Planning 
department at (510) 891-7277. 

 
PROJECT DESCRIPTIONS 

 
In 2021, AC Transit staff implemented two new one-year service pilots. The first of these, Line 78, 
began in August 2021, and is a new peak-hour timed connection to peak commute direction ferry 
service operating out of the Seaplane Lagoon ferry terminal. It runs across the City of Alameda along 
Ralph Appezzato Memorial Parkway and Santa Clara Avenue and up to the Fruitvale BART Station in 
Oakland. The second pilot, which began in December 2021, is an extension of Line 60 from Chabot 
College along Hesperian Boulevard and Tennyson Road to the South Hayward BART Station. 

 
The pilots described above are currently under consideration for continuation past the one-year 
mark, and may be extended or eliminated subject to ridership demand and performance. In 
compliance with AC Transit Board policies and Federal Transit Administration requirements, staff will 
conduct a Title VI equity analysis and will present a final proposal to the Board of Directors with the 
input received through the public hearing process. More details about these pilots are available 
online at www.actransit.org or by contacting the AC Transit Planning department at (510) 891-7277. 
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